
    
Chlorpropham Information Request 

 

From: Eric Miederhoff  
Sent: Monday, January 27, 2010  
To: jmthomas@tricity.wsu.edu 
CC: sheryl.kunickis@ars.usda.gov; rsmelnicoe@ucdavis.edu; Bloom.Jill@epamail.epa.gov 
Subject: Re: Chlorpropham on Easter Lilies 

Jane, 

OPP plans to open the registration review case for chlorpropham in the near future. 
Chlorpropham is primarily used on stored potato, the only remaining outdoor uses of 
chlorpropham are allowed by 24(c) registrations on Easter lilies in OR and CA, and a 24(c) for 
use on Gingko trees in Washington DC. 

We are interested in learning more about chlorpropham use on lilies in OR and CA to help us 
determine what type of data may be needed to help inform the upcoming registration review risk 
assessments for chlorpropham. 

We would like to know how many acres are involved in lily production, how and why 
chlorpropham is used, and how much chlorpropham has been used for this purpose in recent 
years. 

Thank you, 

Eric Miederhoff 
Chemical Review Manager 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Office of Pesticide Programs 
Pesticide Re-evaluation Division (7508P) 
(703) 347-8028 
Fax (703) 308-7070 

The Western IPM Center is headquartered in the UC Agriculture and Natural Resources Building at 
2801 Second Street, Davis, CA 95618. 


